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              Minutes 

              Board of Selectmen 

                   Friday, December 2, 2011  

 
Selectmen Tad Putney, Jack Flanagan and Darrell Philpot were present.  Karl was available by phone. 
 
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Warrant 

The Selectmen signed the fire department payroll in the amount of $23,022.96. 
 
Health Insurance 

Lea McLaughlin, Benefits and Coverage Advisor with the Local Government Center was present with 
more options for health insurance.  With a 12% increase in premiums for 2012, the selectmen are 
looking to reduce the costs.  Lea explained the differences in coverage of four plans (attached).  The 
main difference in the existing plan and the Matthew Thornton Blue Site of Service Plan is an increase 
from $15 to $20 for an office visit and $40 for a specialist.  Also lab work needs to be done in an 
Independent Laboratory Provider in the Network.  Lea will check whether Southern NH and St. Joseph’s 
Hospitals are in the Network. The other change is a $1,000 vs. $500 and $3,000 vs. $1,500 deductible.  
Lea said she is available to explain the plans to the employees.  The selectmen will review the 
information and make a decision on Monday. 
 
Non Public Session 

Tad moved, seconded by Jack to go into non public session under RSA 91-A:3,II (e) litigation.  Voted 

yes 3-0. 
On returning to public session Tad moved, seconded by Jack to seal the minutes.  Voted yes 3-0. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 5:05 pm. 
Minutes submitted by Rena Duncklee. 
 
 
 
                

 Tad Putney        Jack B. Flanagan          
 
 
            
 Darrell Philpot     Karl D. Dowling     

 

TOWN OF 

BROOKLINE, NEW HAMPSHIRE 
 

BOARD of SELECTMEN 
 

P.O. BOX 360 – 1 Main Street 

BROOKLINE, NH  03033-0360 
 

Selectmen@brookline.nh.us http://www.brookline.nh.us 


